1
                                                                                                                   Minutes

                                                                                                                                                     06/15/2022
                                                                                                                                              Page 6 


	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS
 June 15, 2022

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, June 15, 2022 at the Park District’s Connolly Recreation Center located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by the President Jean Ott.                                                                          

Commissioner Ott led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken showing the following members present:                     

Commissioners:  Jean Ott, President; Maryann Grygiel, Vice President;
                            John Blankenship, Treasurer (via phone); Irene Jarocinski, Commissioner;
                            Russell Bean, Commissioner 
Commissioners Absent:  None    
Also Present:     
Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary; Vince DeGrado, 

                             Superintendent of Parks; Frank Wendling, Supt. of Recreation; 
                             Maria Piworski, Supt. of Finance/HR
Public in Attendance:  Michael Purner, Chris Deckert, Christine Bending, Joe Furlong, Tom & Joan Dunn, Ann & Tom Sepka, Ray & Diane Lauk, Tracy Delaney, Darlene Patschke, Charlotte Palermo, Carol & Clif Swenson, Paulina Dziedcina, Kristen & Oscar Delany, Robert Delancy, Katarzyna Domanska, Rudy & Carol Kalas, Tom Kealey, Frank & Eileen Telles, Stephanie Raimondi, Michael Galig, Kevin Christensen, Jeri Bunker, Bob McDonald, Steven Johnson, Troop 95 Scouts, Kim Foster, Jessica Kight, Scott Kight, Cara Steetz, Kasia Moscicka, Barbara Werner, Ewa Rout, Gabriella Rout, Kara Sachs, Tony Zegger, Debra Zegger, Chris Zuber, Melinda Karalus, Mike Urban, Jackie Pierner, Maggie Urban, DeAnna S., Susan & Dave Maloney 
Commissioner Ott recognized a quorum. 
President Ott recognized the crowd for the Board Meeting and addressed the residents on the proposed industrial build out in Medinah.  She reminded the residents that this particular meeting is set to address Park District business only.  A room has been set aside in the Rec Center for the residents to continue a conversation on the issue.  A representative (Susan) of the group was allowed to speak and address the issue.  An open forum townhall meeting date was announced for the evening of June 29, 2022 at the Connolly Recreation Center.  A few questions from the public were answered by the Board President and Executive Director.
Commissioner Ott asked if there were any additions, corrections or deletions to the Agenda.  Commissioner Ott moved item 9B up in the agenda.  It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve the Agenda as amended.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.  
All In Favor
Aye:       (5) Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship, Russell Bean  
Nay:       (0) None

Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

Boy Scout Troop 95, its scouts and leaders, made a presentation to the Park District Board of a park bench to be installed at Riha Park.  Scout leader Joe Furlong mentioned that the scouts collected plastic bags over many months to help in the manufacturing of the bench.  President Ott thanked Troop 95 for the donation.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of May 18, 2022 as presented.   Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski, Jean Ott, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Bean and seconded by Commissioner Ott to approve the payment of disbursements of past and future bills as presented.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about invoicing from the vendor who replaced our parking lot pole and light.  Commissioner Ott asked about check #4848 to the marketing coordinator regarding the proper line-item expense account.   
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:        Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship                           

Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.                                                                 

It was moved by Commissioner Bean and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to approve the payment of disbursements of payroll for the month of May, 2022.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:                                                                 

Aye:        Irene Jarocinski, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   None
Motion Carried.                                                                 

Treasurer Blankenship presented the monthly Treasurer’s Report for the month ending May 31, 2022.  The report will be filed for future auditing purposes.                             

Supt. DeGrado’s report highlights were presented.   Commissioner Jarocinski asked about ballfield turf and infield mix maintenance materials.  Commissioner Ott mentioned that RMSBO management is happy with field conditions.     
Supt. Wendling provided the Recreation Dept. highlights.  Commissioner Bean asked about the Harvest Fest Dunk Tank and need for volunteers !!!!!       
Supt. Piworski’s report highlights were presented.  Commissioner Ott asked about the sending out of future RFP’s for auditing services as our present 5 year contract with Sikich has come to a conclusion.     
Safety Manager Goode’s report highlights were presented.  Commissioner Bean asked about state guidelines being updated and/or required for facility security based upon recent national incidents tied to mass shootings.  Director Baum answered that neither IAPD or IPRA have brought forth any information.  The Park District follows PDRMA recommendations much more closely that the state associations info.  Our facility procedures and manuals are currently being reviewed by Coordinator Goode.  Commissioner Ott asked about Coordinator Goode’s attendance at various special events.  
There was no report from the Park District attorney.   He was not in attendance. 
Commissioner Ott read a thank you note from recently retired employee Carol Healy thanking the Board for the retirement festivities provided on May 20.  Director Baum read a communication from a resident about the great upkeep of ballfields by park staff.  Commissioner Jarocinski relayed comments from a citizen about the new playground equipment at Nordic Park.  Commissioner Jarocinski asked about partying taking place at the Nordic Park site, based upon communications from the public.  A Manary Park resident asked about tree and bush trimming at that park site.  Commissioner Bean had a discussion with 2 gentlemen at Nordic Park who had very positive remarks about the new equipment.
Director Baum provided updates related to NEDSRA’s operations.  
Director Baum updated the Board about the initial concept plans provided by Design Perspectives, Inc. for Meacham Creek Park.  Design Perspectives is prepping further concepts and equipment drawings for a future public interest input meeting for mid July, per the contractual obligations of the firm.  Also, based upon recent developments, is there a need for further discussion about the long term upgrades at Meacham Creek Park, due in part, to proposed future industrial development and possible lack of local population that the park site would serve.  Commissioner Ott asked each commissioner about their thoughts on future development of the parksite due to recent developments.  Commissioners Bean, Grygiel and Ott thought it wise to continue to move forward with the present budgetary plans while Commissioners Blankenship and Jarocinski had concerns about providing present expenditures for park development and thought best to hold off on development.  An estimated total budget of $80,000.00 (to include ADA funds) is set aside.
The state of Illinois has passed legislation increasing the bid limits for park districts to $30,000 as opposed to the previous $25,000 minimum.
With rising regular and diesel fuel costs, we are being prudent from an operational level on our gasoline purchasing.  Fuel expenses will be quite a bit higher in 2022.  Commissioner Ott asked about use of the MPD van by Supt. DeGrado.
The Activity/Project Log was provided to Commissioners via electronic mail.  Commissioner Bean asked about our progress with new park signage.  Commissioner Bean asked about the progress related to the new website and interview of vendors.  Director Baum provided the timeline of the upcoming process related to the website.  Commissioner Ott asked Supt. Wendling about the vendors previously investigated by him related to the website.  
Director Baum reminded the Commissioners that the annual election and appointments for Board officers and various operational representations were to take place this evening during the New Business portion of the agenda.
Policy Manual updates will be provided to the Committee for review and the Committee will need to set a date to begin review of same.
Director Baum provided a draft of the RFP language tied to a future District Master Plan project.  RFP’s will be sent out to various vendors with hopes of an overall completion during the fall of 2022.
It was decided that the tentative June park tour by commissioners would be postponed to a date later in the year.
The contract for the asphalt projects at the Metra parking lots and Manary Park is set for approval later in the agenda this evening.
Staff is presently putting together an RFP for future auditing services for fiscal years 2022 and beyond as we have come to the end of our five year contract with Sikich.  RFP’s will be going out in mid to late July. 
Commissioner Ott asked if there was any Old Business before the Board.  There was no Old Business.
It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Bean to nominate for election Commissioner Ott for the position of President of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.  There were no other nominations before the Board of Commissioners. Commissioner Ott, per roll call vote, elected as President of the Board.
ROLL CALL VOTE: (on nomination for President of the Board for MPD)
Aye:          Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship
Nay:          None

Absent:     None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Blankenship and seconded by Commissioner Ott to nominate for election Commissioner Grygiel for the position of Vice-President of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.  It was moved by Commissioner Jarocinski to nominate for election Commissioner Bean for the position of Vice-President.  There was no second to this nomination and thus, the nomination dies.    Commissioner Grygiel, per roll call vote, elected as Vice-President of the Board.
ROLL CALL VOTE: (on nomination for Vice-President of the Board for MPD)
Aye:           Russell Bean, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Maryann Grygiel
Nay:           Irene Jarocinski
Absent:      None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Ott and seconded by Commissioner Bean to appoint Executive Director Baum as Secretary of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.  Director Baum, per roll call vote, appointed as Secretary of the Board of Commissioners.
ROLL CALL VOTE: (on appointment for Secretary of the Board for MPD)
Aye:        Russell Bean, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship

Nay:        None

Absent:   None

Abstain:  Irene Jarocinski

Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Commissioner Ott and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to appoint Supt.of Finance/HR Maria Piworski as Assistant Secretary of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.  Supt. Piworski, per roll call vote, appointed as Asst. Secretary of the Board of Commissioners.

ROLL CALL VOTE: (on appointment for Asst. Secretary of the Board of MPD)

Aye:           Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, John Blankenship, Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski

Nay:           None

Absent:      None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Ott and seconded by Commissioner Bean to appoint Commissioner Blankenship as Treasurer of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District.  Commissioner Blankenship, per roll call vote, is appointed as Treasurer of the Board of Commissioners.
ROLL CALL VOTE: (on appointment for Treasurer of the Board for MPD)

Aye:       Irene Jarocinski, Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, John Blankenship
Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Ott and seconded by Commissioner Grygiel to appoint all other listed individuals (as presented) to fill all Representatives and Alternate Representatives/Attorney/Audit Firm (TBD) positions of the Medinah Park District.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Jean Ott, Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski, John Blankenship
Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Commissioner Grygiel and seconded by Commissioner Bean to approve Resolution 22-10, a resolution awarding an asphalt paving bid and approving the Medinah Park District contract for Construction Services for Manary Park and the Metra West Commuter Parking Lot with Chicagoland Paving Contractor’s Inc.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Russell Bean, Irene Jarocinski, Jean Ott, John Blankenship

Nay:        None

Absent:   None

Motion Carried.

Commissioner Ott asked if the front counter television monitor was presently set up for viewing of general messaging of Park District information/marketing pieces.  Director Baum stated no.
A citizen asked about the bids related to the asphalt project.  He wished to know if AA Paving in Roselle submitted a bid.  This firm did not enter a bid.  A Joann Dunn, via written comment, asked if the Park District had been offered any money for the purchase of Park District land, to include wetlands.
There was no Other Business before the Board of Commissioners.
It was moved by Commissioner Jarocinski and seconded by Commissioner Ott to adjourn the Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of June 15, 2022 at 8:40PM.  Commissioner Ott asked for discussion.  There was none.

All in Favor: Aye (5)
Opposed:      Nay (0)
Motion Carried.
                             Respectfully submitted,

                           ____________________________________________

                      
Bruce Baum, Secretary – Medinah Park District
                             Date:________________________
                            ____________________________________________

                            Jean Ott – President of the Board of Commissioners 
	Call to Order
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call
Approval of Agenda
Scout Troop 95 Presentation

Approval of Regular Meeting Minutes
May 18, 2022
Approval of Payment of Disbursement of Past and Future Bills as presented 
Approval of Payroll Disbursements – May, 2022
Treasurer’s Report – May 31, 2022
Staff Reports: 

Park/Maintenance
Report
Recreation Report 
Finance/HR 

Report
Risk Management Report

Attorney Report

Written and/or Verbal Communication from Citizens to Staff/Board

Director’s Report: Notes:
NEDSRA 

Meacham Creek Park Project Update
New State Bid Limit for Park Districts
Fuel Costs

Activity/Project Log Update

Items for Discussion
Board Elections/Appointments
Personnel Policy Manual Update

Master Plan RFP
June Park Tour
Metra/Manary Park Asphalt Project

Future Auditing Services

Old Business
New Business
Election of Board Officers and Annual Appointments
Resolution 22-10:  Asphalt Contract
Commissioner Comments
Citizen Comments

Other Business
Adjournment of Regular Meeting

	
	


